CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING 12th February, 2001.

Present:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, K. Horton



J. Spink and A. Westwood



R. Bell and M. Vickers also attended

· “Protecting the Public Purse” an Audit publication – response to an issue raised by the Advertiser to include a comment from Councillor Antrobus

· BFI Inspectorate had been in the Directorate when they had held detailed discussions with senior staff on certain topics.They have not gained enough information at present to comment generally on strengths and weaknesses but have identified the following areas where there is apparent weakness:-

· Lack of Fraud Management Information and Control of Work (FIMS System)

· Backlogs within appeals / fraud referral work

· Management Information – Appeals

The BFI Inspectorate  were currently off site but would be back next week. It appears that Governments attitude to BFI is softening.

· Council Tax – Prize Draw – Roger Bell to submit a further report including details of sponsorship / eligibility / number of draws per year / licence – to be as inclusive as possible.

· Discretionary rate relief on NNDR – that the report be e- mailed to all Members.

· Salaries – John Spink reported on the recovery of overpaid salaries and commented on the February salary run. That up to date figures be available for Councillor Antrobus for the meeting of Council on 21st February

· Video conferencing – Alan Eastwood had contacted all Lady Members concerning the possibility of their room being used for video conferencing  - no adverse comments had been received, only that they still wished to be able to use the room

· Diary – Keith Clare to liase with Councillor Murphy on this matter

· No date yet fixed for the visit to the East Riding of Yorkshire

· Legal Team – proposed revised staff structure – APPROVED . Alan Eastwood to e-mail the proposals to all Cabinet members

· Customer Services monthly update:-

· The system would close down on the 22nd, 23rd and 26th February in so far as council tax and benefits enquiries were concerned, this was due to end of year billing and the production of council tax bills. Message to be put on the “announcer”

· Web Content Manager to be under the control of  Maura Brooks

· Leaflet to be produced for Councillor Antrobus to hand out when he Chairs a meeting at the Labour Local Government Conference to be held in Glasgow on 16th February

· Modernising Services – noted

· Education and Leisure Communications Strategy:-

· Ken Horton reported on very positive meetings he had held with both primary and secondary headteachers.

· Need to deliver on anticipation / expectations

· May need to take on additional staff to implement the proposals

· Short of accommodation for training – possible use of one of the CLC’s

· Detailed implementation plan to be produced

· Revenue Budget:-

· Consultation document still being finalised

· Issue press release today on the results of the consultation exercise

· Salford’s tax based is the only one in Greater Manchester that has reduced

· Ken Horton warned of the possibility of a Valentines day virus and indicated that rather than issue a general warning his staff would be more vigilant

· Decriminalisation of Parking  - noted

